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28" November 2020
Dear Ingrid Baker & Paul Roberts

As a patient of the Gloucestershire health and care foundation trust and
resident of Lydney | want to make a complaint about your decision to replace
our two hospitals in the Forest Of Dean with one with reduced facilities

It is not believe that it is in my best inferests, as a patient, forMy GHC
foundation trust to replace them as | feel this will have a big impact on our
family.

This is because: | am unable to travel for outpatients clinics to Gloucester and
Cheltenham

A local minor injuries unit is vital in this area due to difficulties in travel especially in
the winter months there is no year round satisfactory local public transport facilities
Lydney has a growing population and medical provision is row at breaking point and
another 4000 houses are planned.

| believe it is also going to have a huge impact on people from the south of the
Forest of Dean because of the length of travel to Cinderford. This is going to put
significant more pressure on Welsh-heatth services and Gloucestershire Royal and
Cheitenham hospitals. In your first consultation the first question you ask is - Do you
agree with our preferred option to invest in.a new community.hospital in the Forest of Dean,
which would replace Dilke Memorial Hospital and Lydney and District Hospital? The result
was a No, 46% of people didn’t agree with you. Was this a consuitation in name only
when the answer was not what you wanted

The wording used in your current consuitation states this new hospital will be a
replacement is wrong. | don't believe that this is a fair and legitimate replacement
with a reduction in a site, services and beds. It states “The preferred option to
invest in a new community hospital in the Forest of Dean, which would replace Dilke
Memorial Hospital and L.ydney and District Hospital” this was not the preferred option
that people decided on and completed in your question at the first consultation.

One of the main issues to overcome is improving public transport as well, how will
people be able to travel to their nearest MiU on such awful services. With the recent
government target of 8,000 new homes in the Forest Of Dean how will the decrease
in site, services and beds be substantial for the increase in population? The bed
number in the new hospital that has been stated in your current consultation is 24, at
the moment there is 47 beds in total in the Dilke and Lydney hospital, how will this
be substantial with the increase of population?

| therefore ask the GHC foundation trust to listen to mine and others
complaints in this district and keep our two hospitals open, with the quality
services it has and make improvements to the buildings, that haven’t received
the investments they need.

’n—-



26/11/20
Dear Ingrid Baker & Paul Roberts

As a patlent of the Gloucestershire health and care foundation trust, | want to make a
complaint about your decision to repiace our two hospitals In the Forest Of Dean with one.

1-do not belleve that It Is In my best Interests, as a patlent, for my GHC foundatlon trust to
replace them as | foel this will have a blg Impact on our famlly.
This'is because:
1. At present we have a very close by good hospital that s meeting our needs as a family
-gapecially considering my Son has a disabllity.
2, The new hospltal would mean ua haviing to travel further afleid and in a time where It Is vital
Tfor our planet we will be polluting this wonderful area further,
8, | alsoteel that as a patient and mother of a disabled child that the services could be

reduced.

| belisve It Is also going to have a huge impact on people friom the south of the forest of Dean
bacause of the length of travel all the way fo Clnderford, This Is golhg to put signiflcant more
pressure on Welsh services and Glousestershite Royal hospital In-your first.consultation the first
question you ask Is « Do you agree with:our preferred option to ifvest in a new community hospital
In the Forest of Dean, which would réplace Dilke Memorial Hospltal and Lydney and District
Hospital? The result was a No, 46%-of people didn't agree with you.

The wording used in your cutrent cansultation states this new hospital will be & replacement is
also wrong, | don't belleve theat-this Is a fair raplacement with a feduction In a site, services and
beds. It atates “The preferied option to invest in a new community hospital in the Forest of
‘Dean, which would replace Dilke Memorial Hospital and Lydney and District Hospital” this
was not the preferred option that people decided on and completed in your question at the
first consultation.

Ong of the main lssues to overcome Is Improving public transport as well, how will people be able
to travel to their nearest MIU on such. awiul services. With the recerit government target of 8,000
new homes in the Forest Of Dean how will the dacrease In slte, services and beds be substantial
for the Increase in population? The bed number In‘the hew hospltal that has been stated In your
current consultation [s 24, at the moment there Is 47 bads In total it the Dilke and Lydriey hospital,
how will this be substantlal with the Inctease of population?-During this Covid 19 pandemic.even
mors pertinent is that the 2 hospltals have baen able to operate as “‘grean” and "rad” hospltals,

‘containing Covid within 1 of them and using the other for non-Covid freatment,

| therefore ask the GHC foundation trust to listen to mine and others complaints in this
district and keep our two hospitals open, with the quallty services It has and make
Improvements to the bulldings, that haven't recelvad the Investments they need.

Yours faithfully,



26/11/2020

Dear Ingrid Baker and Paul Roberts,

As a constituent patient of the Gloucestershire Health and Care Foundation Trust, | strongly object to
your decision to replace our two locai hospitals in The Forest of Dean. 1 do not think that this
decision is in the community’s best interests.

Hospitals need to be best placed for the people who use them and as The Forest has a rural and
scattered population, a single hospital makes no sense. While such decisions may make sense in
other areas, it is hardly appropriate here. The elderly and other vulnerable groups need easy dccess
and the dire {ack of public transport would create a myriad of problems. It will be difficult enough
with the impending consolidation of GP surgeries. And the environmental impact is also a huge
consideration, not only of the building but of the extra Journey’s people will be forced to make.

The detrimental effects of this decision outweigh any advantéges, apart from the fact that it is not a
popular decision here in The Forest.

Our two local hospitals are essential and if there are funds avalilable, it would be best placed in
improving these.

I'ask you on behalf of the local population, please reconsider. The population of The Forest of Dean
need a better service than the new hospital could ever offer.

Your sincerely,

g g
1 w

T g, -

E g,

Ee)



Dear Ingrid Baker & Paul Roberts

As a patient of The Gloucestershire Health and Foundation Trust, | want to make a complaint
about your decision to replace our two hospitals in The Forest Of Dean with one.

I do not believe it is in my best interests, as a patient for my GHC Foundation Trust to replace
them as | feel this will have a big impact on my family.

This is because: " "
1. The distance to travel 4 \% Mo o ed WO
2. Increase in pollution claaeadear S edmn em\/\;uw\ T

3. Decreased services :
Con € 293% DHese

| believe it will also have a huge impact on people from the South of The Forest of Dean due to
the length of travel to Cinderford. This is going to put significantly more pressure on Welsh
Health Services and Gloucestershire Royal Hospital.

In your first consultation the first question you ask is:- Do you agree with our preferred option

to invest in a new community hospital in The Forest of Dean, which would replace the Dilke

Memorial Hospital and Lydney and District hospital?

The result was a No. 48% of people do not agree with you . Lﬁolo % 2 QOV\ Q&\A\:s >
nwa ok QO e FO- -

The wording in your current cbnsultation states this new hospital will be a replacement. That is

wrong. | don’t believe this is a fair and legitimate replacement with a reduction in site, services

and beds. It states, “The preferred option to invest in a new community hospital in The

Forest of Dean, which would replace Dike Memorial Hospital and Lydney and District

hospital.” This WAS'NOT the preferred option that people decided on and completed in your

questiop athe,first consultation.

One of the main issues to overcome is improving as well, how will people be able to travel to
their nearest MIU on such awful services? With the recent Government target of 8,000 new
homes in the Forest of Dean how will the decrease in site, services and beds be substantial for
the increase in population? The bed number for the new hospital, stated in your current
consultation is 24. At the moment there is a total of 47 beds in the Dilke and Lydney Hospital.
24 will not be an increase in line with population increase!



I therefore ask the GHC foundation trust to listen to mine and others complaints in this
district and keep both our hospitals open, with the quality services it hag,and make
improvements to the buildings that haven’t yet received the investments they need

Yours faithfullv .
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25" November 2020

Dear Ingrid Baker and Paul Roberts,

I am a patient of the Gloucestershire Health and Care Foundation Trust living in
the Forest of Dean and wish to make a complaint regarding your decision to
replace The Dilke and Lydney Hospitals with one new hospital, A recent
expensive consultation has already been carried out seeking the views of local
people on future health provision and this showed strong support for retention
of the two much valued hospitals.

These two hospitalservice the very wide and diverse area which is the Forest
including the towns of Coleford, Lydney, Cinderford and Newent and
numerous villages between. Public transport is in a pitiful state with some
villages having few daytime buses and no evening service at all. Roads are in
poor repair and temporary road closures are common. It is a logistical
impossibility to think that one hospital in a single location would have any
chance of serving the needs of the whole population. A frightening scenario of
emergency patients being unable to access hospital care and patients isolated
without family visits and support emerges.

A new Local Plan is currently being made by the Forest of Dean District Council
and provision will be made for widespread housing developments throughout
the area with attending population increase.. Currently our two hospitals
provide 47 beds and you have stated that a new hospital would offer 24.
During the consultation period | questioned how this would work and was told
that one possible solution would be to make use of spare beds in residential
Care Homes or pay private individuals to take patients into their homes for
recuperation in order to free up beds more quickly. Even before the current
Covid crisis these ideas are highly questionable.



| write to you with a sense of irritation. | gave great consideration to your
unwieldy and unfriendly consultation document and gave my responses. |
attended meetings to speak with your personnel. When responses were
counted and analysed and the findings did not suit your plans you told us that
the consultation was For Guidance Only. This was a shabby trick.

| ask you now to think again. Look at the FODDC Emerging Plan and ask
yourselves how one hospital can provide for the planned increase in
population. Scrap the new build hospital plan and use the funding to invest in
our two great hospitals.

I start with a complaint and end with a request.

Yours sincerely,



27 November 2020

Dear ingrid Baker & Paul Roberts

As a patient of the Gloucestershire health and care foundation trust, | want to complain
about your decision to replace our two hospitals in the Forest Of Dean with one. In
Lydney there is a large number of new houses being built and | understand that the new
arrivals to the area are already having problems registering with schools, doctors and
dentists. These residents are from a large range of age groups and are likely, at some
point, to need the services of a hospital.

Taking this into account I do not believe that it is in my best interests, as a patient, for my
GHC foundation trust to replace the hospitals ion Cinderford and Lydney with a new
facility which will not have the capacity of the existing provision. In going ahead with your
plan I feel that this will have a big impact on my family.

The following reasons for my position are as follows —

1. The site in Steam Mills takes a long time to travel to. It is not a journey that has a
transport link for those of us that do not have cars. In fact there is a high number of
residents that have given up driving due to age and this can/ will affect a lot more as
time goes on.

2. The size of the planned for replacement hospital wili not meet the needs of Forest
of Dean residents and this is even befare it is built.

3. The whole project has been planned to fit the budget that is available and not the
needs of the inhabitants of the area.

| believe it is also going to have a huge impact on people living in Lydney and the
surrounding area which form the south of the Forest of Dean because of the length of
travel to Cinderford. The proposed hospital will have a significant impact and put more
pressure on the Welsh health services and Gloucestershire Royal hospital.

In your first consultation the first question you asked was - Do you agree with our preferred
option to invest in a new community hospital in the Forest of Dean, which would replace
Ditke Memorial Hospital and Lydney and District Hospital? The result was a No, 46% of
people didn’t agree with you.

The wording used in your current consultation states this new hospital will be a
replacement is wrong. I don't believe that this is a fair and legitimate replacement with a
reduction in a site, services and beds. It states “The preferred option to invest in a new
community hospital in the Forest of Dean, which woulit replace Dilke Memorial
Hospital and Lydney and District Hospital” this was not the preferred option that
people decided on and completed in your question at the first consultation.

One of the main issues to overcome is improving public transport as well, how will peopfe
be able to travel to their nearest MIU on such awful services. With the recent government
target of 8,000 new homes in the Forest Of Dean how will the decrease in site, services and
beds be substantial for the increase in population? The bed number in the new hospital



that has been stated in your current consultation is 24, at the moment there is 47 beds in
total in the Dilke and Lydney hospital, how will this be substantial with the increase of
population?

I therefore ask the GHC foundation trust to listen to mine and others complaints in this

district and keep our two hospitals open, with the quality services it has and make
improvements to the buildings, that haven’t received the investments they need.

Yours faithfully,



o 27th November 2020
Dear Ingrid Baker & Paul Roberts

As a patient of the;-é-iionﬁcestershire Health and Care Foundation Trust, | want to make a complaint about your
decision to repla'ce"our two hospitals, in the Forest of Dean, with one.

| do not believe that it is in my best interests, as a patient, for my GHC Foundation Trust to replace them as | feel
this will have a big impact on my family. This is because the distance we would have to travel would be greatly
increased and, if at some point we are unable to drive, the public transport is at best abysmal and if the need to
attend the hospital arose In the night there is no public transport. }

If any member of my family were to become an inpatient the location would cause great difficulty in visiting, again
because of the distance they would need to travel and the poor public transport.

The reduction in beds is a decision which is ludicrous at best as the number of new properties being built in Lydney
alone will increase the rieed for beds. The suggestion that the beds would only be occupied by residents of the
Forest of Dean is wishful thinking,

I believe it is also going to have a huge impact on people from the south of the Forest of Dean because of the length
of travel to Cinderford. This is going to put significantly more pressure on the Welsh health services and
Gloucestershire Royal Hospital. In your initial consultation the first question you ask is "Do you agree with our
preferred option to invest in a new community hospital in the Forest of Dean, which would replace Dilke Memorial
Hospital and Lydney and District Hospital?" The result was No, 46%of people didn't agree with you.

The wording used In you current consultation stating this new hospital will be a replacement Is wrong. { don't
believe that this Is a falr and legitimate replacement with a reduction in sites, services and beds. It states "The
preferred option to invest in a new community hospital in the Forest of Dean, which would replace Dilke Memorial
Hospital and Lydney and District Hospital", this was not the preferred option that people decided on and completed
in your question at the first consultation.

One of the main issues to overcome is improving public transport, how will people be able to travel to their nearest
MIU on such poor services? With the recent government target of 8,000 new homes to be built in the Forest of
Dean, how will the decrease in site, services and beds be appropriate for the increase in population?

The bed number in the new hospital, that has been stated in your current consultation, is 24, At the moment there
is 47 beds in total in the Dilke and Lydney hospitals. How will this be able to contend with the Increase in
population?

| therefore ask the GHC Foundation Trust to listen to my complaints and keep our two hospitals open with the
quality services they provide and make improvements to the buitdings to enable them to continue to provide quality
heaithcare as they have not received needed investmentment in the past,

“fours sincerely



Date 26/11/2020
Dear Ingrid Baker & Paul Roberts

As a patient of the Gloucestershire health and care foundation trust, | want to make a
complaint about your decision to replace our two hospitals in the Forest Of Dean with
one.

| do not believe that it is in my best interests or those of the wider community, as a
patient, for my GHC foundation trust to replace them as | feel this will have a big impact
on our family.

This is because: | have many family members resident in the forest of dean area, who are
elderly. Travel to Gloucester or Cheltenham is very challenging and can be costly. Some of
them do not drive, but also cannot use public transport. Also, in light of the present
pandemic, it is obvious that the new proposed hospital with fewer beds than the number
of combined places in the two present hospitals, is inadequate. Investment money should
go into expanding present facilities not starting from scratch, to boost the egos of
personalities spearheading this New plan.

| believe it is also going to have a huge impact on people from the south of the Forest of
Dean because of the length of travel to Cinderford. This is going to put significant more
pressure on Welsh health services and Gloucestershire Royal hospital. In your first
consultation the first question you ask is - Do you agree with our preferred option to invest
in a new community hospital in the Forest of Dean, which would replace Dilke Memorial
Hospital and Lydney and District Hospital? The result was a No, 46% of people didn’t
agree with you.

The wording used in your current consultation states this new hospital will be a
replacement is wrong. | don’t believe that this is a fair and legitimate replacement with a
reduction in a site, services and beds. It states “The preferred option to invest in a new
community hospital in the Forest of Dean, which would replace Dilke Memorial
Hospital and Lydney and District Hospital” this was not the preferred option that
people decided on and completed in your question at the first consultation.

One of the main issues to overcome is improving public transport as well, how will people
be able to travel to their nearest MIU on such awful services. With the recent government
target of 8,000 new homes in the Forest Of Dean how will the decrease in site, services and
beds be substantial for the increase in population? The bed number in the new hospital
that has been stated in your current consultation is 24, at the moment there is 47 beds in
total in the Dilke and Lydney hospital, how will this be substantial with the increase of
population?

| therefore ask the GHC foundation trust to listen to mine and others complaints in this
district and keep our two hospitals open, with the quality services it has and make
improvements to the buildings, that haven’t received the investments they need.

Yours faithfully, ‘ ,



November 26, 2020

Dear Ingrid Baker & Paul Roberts

As a patient of The Gloucestershire Health and Foundation Trust, I want to make a complaint
about your decision to replace our two hospitals in The Forest Of Dean with one.

I do not believe it is in my best interests, as a patient for my GHC Foundation Trust to replace
them as I feel this will have a big impact on my family.

This is because:
1. The distance to travel
2. Increase in pollution
3. Decreased services

I believe it will also have a huge impact on people from the South of The Forest of Dean due to
the length of travel to Cinderford. This is going to put significantly more pressure on Welsh
Health Services and Gloucestershire Royal Hospital.

In your first consultation the first question you ask is:- Do you agree with our preferred option
to invest in a new community hospital in The Forest of Dean, which would replace the Dilke
Memorial Hospital and Lydney and District hospital?

The result was a No. 48% of people do not agree with you

The wording in your current consultation states this new hospital will be a replacement. That is
wrong. | don’t believe this is a fair and legitimate replacement with a reduction in site, services
and beds. It states, “The preferred option to invest in a new community hospital in The
Forest of Dean, which would replace Dike Memorial Hospital and Lydney and District
hospital.” This WAS NOT the preferred option that people decided on and completed in your
question at the first consultation.

One of the main issues to overcome is improving as well, how will people be able to travel to
their nearest MiU on such awful services? With the recent Government target of 8,000 new
homes in the Forest of Dean how will the decrease in site, services and beds be substantial for
the increase in population? The bed number for the new hospital, stated in your current



consultation is 24. At the moment there is a total of 47 beds in the Dilke and Lydney Hospital.
24 will not be an increase in line with population increase!

| therefore ask the GHC foundation trust to listen to mine and others complaints in this
district and keep both our hospitals open, with the quality services it has, and make
improvements to the buildings that haven’t yet received the investments they need

Yours faithfully



27" November 2020

Dear Ingrict Baker & Paul Roberts

As a patient of the Gloucestershire health and care foundation frust, | want fo make
a complaint about your decision to replace our fwo hospitals In the Forest Of Dean
with one.

| do not believe that it is in my best Interests, as a patient, for my GHC foundation
frust to replace them as | feel this will have a big impact on our family.
This is because:

1. The distance to travel.

2. Increase in pollution.

3. Decreased services,

I believe it is also going to have a huge impact on people from the south of the
Forest of Dean because of the length of travel to Cinderford. This is going to put
significant more pressure on Welsh heaith services and Gloucestershire Royal
hospital. In your first consultation the first question you ask is - Do you agree with our
preferred option to invest in a new community hospital in the Farest of Dean, which would
replace Dilke Memorial Hospital and Lydney and District Hospital? The result was a No,
46% of people didn’t agree with you.

The wording used in your cunent consultation states this new hospital will be o
replacement is wrong. | don't befieve that this is a fair and legitimate replacement
with o reduction in a site, services and beds. it states “The preferred option to invest
in a new community hospital In the Forest of Dean, which would replace Dilke
Memorial Hospital and Lydney and District Hospital” this was not the preferred option
that people decided on and completed in your question at the first consultation.

One of the main issues fo overcome is improving public transport as well, how will
people be able to travel to their nearest MIU on such awful services. With the recent
government target of 8,000 new homes in the Forest Of Dean how will the decrease
in site, services and beds be substantial for the increase in population? The bed
number in the new hospital that has been stated in your current consultation is 24,
at the moment there Is 47 beds in fotal in the Dilke and Lydney hospital, how will this
be substantial with the increase of population?

| therefore ask the GHC foundation frust fo listen to mine and others complaints in
this district and keep our two hospitals open, with the quality services it has and
make improvements fo the buildings, that haven't recelved the invesiments they
need.

YOUrs fOithfully, _ ossss .



25th November 2020
Dear Ingrid Baker & Paul Roberts

As a patient of the Gloucestershire health and care foundation trust, I want to
ask you not to reduce hospital capacity in the Forest Of Dean by replacing our
two hospitals, which were paid for by local people, with less beds in only one
hospital. There are some points I would like you to consider.

I can only believe you are unaware of the current difficulties in travelling to
Gloucester. Many of us in need of hospital appointments are likely to be unable
to drive and need to be relatively fit to use public transport or very rich to use a
taxi to get to Gloucester. Those with transport need to avoid morning
congestion, road works, flooding or, as recently happened, an accident closing
the A48. There is no alternative route!

The Charles Dilke Memorial Hospital was paid for with donations from local
people, many of whom could Ill afford it, my grandparents included, specifically
because of the desperate need for lifesaving intervention in emergency
situations - travelling time to Gloucester could well be fatal.

I believe it is vitally important for in-patients to have frequent visits from family
and friends who often, particularly in the case of older patients, are unable to
travel far independently. Visitors are often able to provide services for their
loved ones which ease the burden on nursing staff. In-patients benefit greatly
from being In a local hospital where possible.

From my mother's experience as a patient at the Dilke I know the
companionship she experienced from other local patients in her ward was a
great benefit. In her sltuation it was far preferable than being in en-suite
isolation.

Surely the recent pandemic situation has shown the importance of having two
separate hospitals. The Dilke is ideally situated for isolation or convalescence as
required. Lydney Hospital is already well equipped and accessible. I personally
have been able to have physiotherapy treatment at both the Dilke and Lydney
hospitals which I was able to attend relatively easily, Conversely I have had to
get someone to take me to Cheltenham to talk to a cancer nurse. There were
other patients there who live near to me. We had all, including the nurse, had to
spend hours in traffic creating yet more pollution, in order to meet in
Cheltenham. It seems services are already being diverted away from Lydney.

The new housing developments will mean even more traffic congestion with the
increased population and increased demands on hospital services. We need to
retain and improve both hospitals!

Yours faithfu lly,
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Dear Ingrid Baker & Paul Robe_rts

As a patlent of the Gloucestershlre health and care foundation trust, | want to
make a complaint about your dec|s|on to replace our two hospitals in the

. Forest Of Dean with one.

| do not believe that it is in my best interests, as a patient, for my GHC
foundation trust to replace them as | feel this will have a big impact on our
family.

" This is because: Note your own personal concerns

1. The distance to travel.

2, Increase in pollution.

3. Decreased services. -

| believe it is also going to have a huge impact on people from the south of the
Forest of Dean because of the length of travel to Cinderford. This is going to put
significant more pressure on Welsh health services and Gloucestershire Royal
hospital. In your first consultation the first.guestion you ask is - Do you agree with our

preferred gption to invest in a new community hospital in the Forest of Dean, which would
replace Diké Memorial Hospital and Lydney and District Hospital? The result was a No,

46% of people didn’t agree w:th you.

The wording used in your current consultation states this new hospital will bea -
replacement is wrong. | don’t believe that this is a fair and legitimate replacement
with a reduction in a site, services and beds. It states “The preferred option to
invest in a new community hospital in the Forest of Dean, which would replace Dilke
Memorial Hospital and Lydney and District Hospital” this was not the preferred option
that people declded on and completed in your question at the first consultatlon

One of the main jssues to overcome is improving public transport as well how will
people be able to tigyal to theif néargst MIU on sush awful services: With: the recent
govermnment target of 8,000 new homes in the Forest Of Dlean how Wil the decrease
in site, services and beds be substantial for the iricreassin populatioh? The bed
number in the new hospital that has been stated in your current consultation is 24, at
the moment there is 47 beds in total in the Dilke and Lydney hospital, how will this
‘be substantial with the increase of population?

| thérefore ask the GHC foundation trust to listen i:o rhin.e and others
complaints in this district and keep our two hospitals open, with the quality

services it has and make improvements to the buildings, that haven’t received
the investments they need.

Yours faithfiilhe..

Name
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Dear Ingrid Baker and Paul Roberts

Forgst it is very minimal to serve such ar drea, Buses are.movd infrequent now than ‘tj‘fh_e.y we'ra‘ then
and without a proper bus service, even 2 hospitals are minimal, Can you imagine the difficulties of
the iourneys when having a loved one in hospital without acar?

there are 47 peds between the Dijke and Lydney



- would-veplace Dilke Memorial Hos

28 November 2020
Dear Ingrid Baker & Paul Roberts

As a patient of the Gloucestershire health and care foundation frust and
resident of Lydney | want to make o complaint about your declsion to
replace our two hospitals in the Forest Of Dean with one with reduced
facllities

I believe that it is not in my best interests, as o patient, for my GHC
foundation trust to replace them as | feel this will have a blg impact on our
family.

This Is because of difficulty in travelling for outpatients clinics to Gloucester
ond Cheltenham

A local minor injuries unit is vital in this area due fo difficulties in fravel
especially in the winter months there are no year round satisfactory local
public tfransport facllities

Lydney has a growing population and medical provision is now at breaking
point and another 4000 houses are planned.

| belleve itis also going to.havé a hugeimpact.on people from the seuth-of
the Forest of Dean becauss of the leridth of ficvel 1o Cinderfo 1. This Is going
to put significant more pressure on Welsh. health setvices and Gloucestershire
Royal and Cheltenham hospitals. in your first consultation the first question
you ask Is - Do you-agree with our preferred option to invest in & new community hospital

in the Forest.of Dean, which.would feplace Dilke Memorlal Hospital and Lydhey. dnd District

Hospital? The result was a No, 48% of people didn't agres with you; Was this-a
‘consultation in name:only wien the answer was not what you wanted

The wording used in your current consultation states this new hospital will be
areplacement Is wrong. | don't befieve that this is a fair and legitimate
replacement with a reduction in a site, services and beds. It states “The
preferred option to.invest in-a iew community hospital in the Forest of Dean, which

pital and Lydney and District Hogpltal” this was not

the preferred option that people decided on and complated in your question at the

first consultation.

One of the main issues fo overcome is improving public transport as well,
how will people be able to travel to thelr nearest MIU on such awful services.
With the recent govemrment target of 8,000 new homes in the Forgst:Of Dean
how will the decrease in site, services and beds be substantialfor the
Increase In population? The bed number in the new hospital that has been
stated in your current consultation is 24, at the moment there are 47 beds in
totalin the Dilke and Lydney hospital, how will this be substantial with the
increase of population?



I therefore ask the GHC foundation trust fo listen to mine and others
complaints In this district and keep our two hospitals open, with the‘quality
services it has and make improvements o the buildings, that haven't

received the investments they need,

Yours
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Dear Ingrid Baker & Paul Roberts

As a patient of The Gloucestershire Health and Foundation Trust, | want to make a complaint
about your decision to replace our two hospitals in The Forest Of Dean with one,

I do not believe it is in my best interests, as a patient for my GHC Foundation Trust to replace
them as | feel this will have a big impact on my family.

This is because:
1. The distance to travel
2. Increase in polution
3. Decreased services

| believe it will also have a huge impact on people from the South of The Forest of Dean due to
the length of travel to Cinderford. This is going to put significantly more pressure on Welsh
Health Services and Gloucestershire Royal Hospital.

in your first consultation the first question you ask Is:- Do you agree with our preferred option
to invest in a new community hospital in The Forest of Dean, which would replace the Dilke
Memorial Hospital and Lydney and District hospital?

The result was a No. 48% of peaple do not agree with you

The wording in your current consultation states this new hospital will be a replacement. That is
wrong. | don’t believe this is a fair and legitimate replacement with a reduction in site, services
and beds. It states, “The preferred option to invest in a new community hospital in The
Forest of Dean, which would replace Dike Memorial Hospital and Lydney and District
hospital.” This WAS NOT the preferred option that people decided on and completed in your
question at the first consultation.

naeds

Oneof the main issues to overcome ig impmvmg as well, how will peaple beable. to travel to
their nearest MIU on such awful services? Withthe recent Government target of 8,000 new
homes in the Forest of Dean how will the decrease in site, services and beds be substantial for
the increase in population? The bed number for the new hospital, stated in your current
consultation s 24. At the moment there is a total of 47 beds in the Dilke and Lydney Hospital.
24 will not be an increase in line with population increase!
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I therefore ask the GHC foundation trust to listen to mine and others complaints in this
district and keep both our hospitals open, with the quality services it has, and make
improvements to the buildings that haven’t yet recelved the investments they need

Yours faithfully




27" November 2020
Dear Ingrid Baker& Paul _Boberts,

As a patient of the Gloucestershire health and care foundation trust, | want to make a complaint
about your decision to replace our two hospitals in the Forest of Dean with one.

| do not believe that it Is in my best interests, as a patient, for my GHC foundation trust to replace
them as I feel this will have a big impact on our family. This is because of the decrease in services, t.e,
nowhere near enough beds for an ever expanding Forest of Dean. | find this disgusting as we can’t
get a bed in the Forest now with two hospitals.

| believe it is also going to have a huge impact on people from the south of the Forest of Dean
because of the length of travel to Cinderford. This is going to put significantly more pressure on
Welsh Health Services and Gloucestershire Royal Hospital. In your first consultation the first
question you ask is —~ Do you agree with our preferred option to invest in a new community hospital
in the Forest of Dean, which would replace Dilke Memorial Hospital and Lydney and District
Hospital? The result was a No. —48% of people didn’t agree with you.

The wording used in your current consultation states this new hospital will be a replacement is
wrong. | don’t belleve that this is a falr and legitimate replacement with the reduction in a site,
services and beds. It stated “The preferred option to Invest in a new community hosplital in the
Forest of Dean, which would replace Dilke Memorial Hospital and Lydney and District Hospital”
this was not the preferred option that people declded on and completed in your guestion at the
first consultation.

One of the main issues to overcome is improving public transport as well, how will people be able to
travel to their nearest MiU on such awful services. With the recent Government target of 8,000 new
homes in the Forest of Dean, how will the decrease in site, services and beds be substantial for the
increase in population? The bed number in the new hospital that has been stated in your curient
consultation is 24, at the moment there is 47 beds in total in the Dilke and Lydney Hospitals, how will
this be substantial with the increase of population?

| therefore ask the GHC foundation trust to listen to mine and others complaints in this district and
keep our two hospitals open, with the quality services it has and make improvements to the

buildings that haven’t recelved the investments they need.

Yours faithfully,



Wednesday, 25 November 2020
Dear ingrid Baker & Paul Roberts

As a patient of the Gloucestershire health and care foundation trust, | want to
make a complaint about your decision to raplace our two hospitals in the
Forast Of Dean with one.

| do not believe that it is in my best interests for my the GHC foundation trust
to replace them as | fee! this will have a big impact on our family.

This is because:

1. The distance to travel.
2. Increase in poliution.
3. Decreased services.

| believe it is also going to have a huge impact on people from the south of the
Forest of Dean because of the travelling distances to Cinderford, Gloucester and
Cheltenham

In your first consultation the first question you ask is ~

Do you agree with our preferred option to invest in a new community hospital in the Forest
of Dean, which would replace Dilke Memorial Hospital and Lydney and District Hospital?
The resuit was a §4% of people did not agree. This percentage was a clear majority
against your plans. As you choose to ignore the peoples' democratic vote what was the
point of the exercise.

Your currant consultation states that the “The preferred option to investin a new
community hospital in the Forest of Dean, which would replace Dilke Memorial
Hospital and Lydney and District Hospital” :

| don't believe that this is a fair and legitimate replacement with the proposed
considerable reductions in services and beds. Further, this was not the preferred option
by those who comp_l_eted in your question at the first consultation.

A few of the main issues to overcome are:

» how to improve public transpart to allow people be to travel to their nearest
MIU,



* how to cope with the increase in population in the south of the area
particularly as the recent government target of 8,000 new homes in the
Forest of Dean are being build mainly in the south of the Forest of Dean?

+ how will the decrease in sites, services and beds be meet the needs of the
increass in population?

» how will the new bed numbers, in the new hoapitat, cope with the increase in
population as in your current consultation the numbers are reduced to 24
from the current 47 bed in the existing two hospitals?

» how can services meet the needs for maternity, CAT and MRI scans,
accidents and vital cancer treatment, for example daily radiotherapy.

Your consultation paper offers no answaer to these questions, other than to
say all services are to be concentrated 20 to 26 miles away in Gloucester or
Cheltenham.

1 agk the GHC foundation trust to listen to the voices of the people and others
who complain In this district and keep our two hospitals open, spending the
money you have available on increased services.

Yuuls faithfllly, |

¢ valth and@are NHS Foundation Trust
Edward Jenner wurt

1010 Pioneer Avenue#Gloucester Business Park
Brockworth

Gloucester
GL3 1AW

ghccomms@ghe.nhs.uk



Wednesday, 25 November 2020
Dear Ingrid Baker & Paul Roberts

As a patient of the Glouceatershire health and care foundation trust, | want to
make a complaint about your decision to replace our two hospitals in the
Forast Of Dean with one.

I do not belisve that it is in my bust interasts for my the GHC foundation trust
to repiace them as | fee! this will have a big impact on our family.

This is because:

1. The distance to travel.
2. Increase in poliution.
3. Decreased services.

| believe it is also going to have a huge impact on people from the south of the
Forest of Dean because of the travelling distances to Cinderford, Gloucester and
Cheltenham

In your first consultation the first question you ask is ~

Do you agree with our preferred option to invest in a new community hospital in the Forest
of Dean, which would replace Dilke Memorial Hospital and Lydney and District Hospital?
The result was a 64% of people did not agree. This percentage was a clear majority
against your plans. As you choose to ignore the peoples’ democratic vote what was the
point of the exercise.

Your current consultation states that the “The preferred option to invest in a new
cormmunity hospital in the Forest of Dean, which would replace Dilke Memorial
Hospital and Lydney and District Hospital”

| don't believe that this is a fair and lagitimate replacement with the proposed
considerable reductions in services and beds. Further, this was not the preferréd option
by those who comp[eted in your question at the first consultation.

A faw of the main issuas to overcome are:

+ how to improve public transport to allow people be to travel to their nearest
MIU,



* how to cope with the increase In population in the south of the area
particularly as the recent government target of 8,000 new homes in the
o prest of Dean are being build mainly in the south of the Forest of Dean?

, ® howwill the decrease in sites, services and beds be mest the needs of the
- ‘increase in population?

+ how will the new bed numbers, in the new hospital, cope with the increase in
population as in your current consultation the numbers are reduced fo 24
{rom the current 47 bed in the existing two hospitals?

¢ how can services meet the needs for maternity, CAT and MR scans,
accidents and vital cancer treatment, for example daily radiotherapy.

Your conaultation paper offers no answer to these questions, other than to
say all services are to be concentrated 20 to 26 miles away in Gloucester or
Cheltenham.

1 ask the GHC foundation trust to listen to the voicas of the people and others
who complain in this district and keap our two hospitals open, spending the
money you have available on increased services.

Yours faithfully,

Gloucestershire Health and care NHS Foundation Trust
Edward Jenner Court

1010 Pioneer Avenuef#Gloucester business Park
Brockworth

Gloycester

GL3 4AW

ghceomms@ghe.nhs.yk



oate 234/ 1120
Dear Ingrid Baker & Paul Roberts

As a patient of the Gloucestershire health and care foundation trust, | want to make a
complaint about your decision to replace our two hospitals in the Forest Of Dean with
one.

1 do not believe that it is in my best interests, as a patient, for my GHC foundation trust to
replace them as { feel this will have a big impact on our family.
This is because: Note your own personal concerns

1. The distance to travel.

2. Increase in pollution.

3. Decreased services.

| believe it is also going to have a huge impact on people from the south of the Forest of
Dean because of the length of travel to Cinderford. This is going to put significant more
pressure on Welsh heaith services and Gloucestershire Royal hospital, In your first
consultation the first question you ask is - Do you agree with our preferred option to invest
in a new community hospital in the Forest of Dean, which would replace Dilke Memorial
Hospital and Lydney and District Hospital? The result was a No, 46% of paople didn’t
agree with you,

The wording used in your current consultation states this new hospital will be a
replacement is wrong. | don’t believe that this is a fair and legitimate replacement with a
reduction in a site, services and beds. It states “The preferred option to invest in a new
community hospital in the Forest of Dean, which would replace Dilke Memarial
Hospital and Lydney and District Hospital” this was not the preferred option that
paople decided on and completed in your giiestion at the first consultation.

One of the main issues to overcome is improving public transport as well, how will people
be able to travel to their nearest MIU on such awful services. With the recent government
target of 8,000 new homes in the Forest Of Dean how will the decrease in site, services and
beds be substantial for the increase in population? The bed number in the new hospital
that has been stated in your current consultation is 24, at the moment there is 47 beds in
total in the Dilke and Lydney hospital, how wili this be substantial with the increase of
population?

| therefore ask the GHC foundation trust to listen to mine and others complaints in this
district and keep our two hospitals open, with the quality services it has and make
improvements to the buildings, that haven’t received the investments they need.

Yours faithfully,

Name -



